MINUTES

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MARCH 14, 2001

Chairman Alan Martel called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Present:  D. Leys, A. Martel, L. Colvin, Alternates Mouch and Keelan


   Also present, Zoning Administrator Tom Eckenberg and audience of 6

A motion by D. Leys, second by L. Colvin, to approve the minutes of the February 14, 2001 meeting was passed unanimously.

Appeal #2001-02: Joe and Janice Fritz are asking for a variance to add a second story to the existing structure and a 10 foot addition to the existing structure to the rear, towards the northeast.

The southeast wall of the structure will be reconstructed so wall and roof eave will be within the property lot line, no longer an encroachment on public land.  This reconstruction will make the property a legal non-conforming property.

Acting Secretary D. Leys read one letter in support of the Fritz additions.  Chairman Martel stated to the Fritz’s that they should check with their surveyor to see what the “margin of error” for the southeast reconstruction would be.  Martel pointed out that even when reconstruction is completed and the property becomes a legal non-conforming that the additions to the structure would not make it less non-conforming due to the size and shape of the property lot.  The chairman closed the public hearing.

L. Colvin spoke with reference to the reconstruction still being very close (but not into) road right of way.  If in the future the property went up for sale and problems arose because of closeness of structure to lot line, the township should not be held responsible because the ZBA allowed them to expand.  Chairman Martel stated the letter the Fritz’s will receive after the action of the ZBA would address L. Colvin’s concern.

Chairman Martel made the motion, second by L. Colvin, to accept the application of the Fritz’s, the changes to make the structure a legal non-conforming on a non-conforming property and also approve the addition of a second story and an addition of ten (10) feet on the rear of the present structure (NE side).  Roll call vote was unanimous in agreement with this motion.

Appeal #2001-03: David W. Flaten requests a variance on the front, rear, and one side yard (w) of Lot 5 of Old Mission Estates.  Acting Secretary Don Leys read two letters concerning the variance request.  One letter asking for information after the ZBA action and the other letter suggesting Mr. Flaten might change his original plan to better fit the 
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present zoning.  Tom Stillings questioned if the ZBA had the authority to change or establish a front lot line on a corner lot.  He thought the ZBA could only give dimensional relief.  V. Mouch asked that the front of the house does not necessarily have to face the front lot line,  In the discussion that followed, it was determined that zoning does not really define the front of a house.  Chariman Martel stated that due to the size of the lot is why it was considered to change the front lot line.

Mr. Flaten stated he and his wife have changed the size of the house from the original plans sent with the appeal application.  The new house would be 56 ft. long by 30 ft. wide eave to eave.  Discussion followed re the drain field location of new house and drain fields on the lot to the south (lot 4). The location of the driveway to the proposed garage was discussed..  T. Mouch stated 12 ft on Was-Wa-Gun to garage poses a safety problem.  

Chairman Martel closed the public hearing.  It was determined that the front of the lot is the north side (Was-Wa-Gun Trail).  T. Eckenberg stated the location of the house has no bearing on establishing the front lot line.

Motion was made by Chairman Martel, second by D. Leys, to allow three variances on this property.  A 38 ft. variance on the north side in reference to the proposed garage, a variance of 15 ft. on the west side in reference to the proposed open deck, and 20 ft. on the south side.  The reason for allowing the variances are because of the size of the lot and these variances would not encroach on any of the neighboring lots or future placement of homes.  Roll call vote was unanimous in agreement with the motion.  

Motion to adjourn by Chairman Martel, second by D. Leys, passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular ZBA meeting.

Don Leys

Acting Secretary

